

**HSJCC Simcoe-Muskoka**  
**November 27, 2017**  
**12:30 – 2:30pm**  
**29 Sperling Drive, Barrie**

---

**MINUTES**

---

<b>Present:</b>	Jean-Marc Pelot (Co-Chair), Judy Alton (Co-Chair), Mary Martin (Co-Chair), Pamela Moon (Recorder), Hanieh Azimi, Leslie Raymond, Rhonda Leduc, Terri Newman, Christine Madden, Mallory Holmes, John Brooks
<b>Regrets/Absent:</b>	Allison Mann, Christina Hill, Christina Terry, Daniel Hanciu, Germaine Elliot, Jim Harris, Karen Bell, Kathryn Hull, Keith Kacsuta, Michelle Bergin, Shawn Pollock, Tom Sinclair, Vince Zenobio

**Attendance at the HSJC meetings by all active members is highly encouraged, valued and appreciated....thank you.**

Item	Discussion	Resolved/Action
<b>Welcome &amp; Introductions</b>	Welcome & Introductions around the table. New members – Hanieh Azimi, Barrie Crown Attorney’s Office; John Brooks, BPS on behalf of Tom Sinclair for today	
<b>Review &amp; Approval of Agenda</b>	Agenda Approved as outlined. <b>Presentation by Mallory Holmes on DSO</b>	Agenda Approved
<b>Review &amp; Approval of June 26<sup>th</sup> Meeting Minutes</b>	Remove first sentence of CNCC update	Minutes Approved
<b>Committee News</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>This is the last meeting for co-chair, Judy Alton, as she retires in 15 days. Committee gave Judy card, flowers and gift certificate to spa and wished her well in her retirement <b>WE WISH YOU THE BEST JUDY!</b></li> <li>Mary Martin was welcomed as the new elected co-chair of this Regional committee. <b>CONGRATULATIONS MARY!</b></li> </ul>	<b>ACTION:</b> Add Jennifer Quigley, OPP <a href="mailto:jennifer.quigley@opp.ca">jennifer.quigley@opp.ca</a> to distribution list, as she will be replacing Judy on this committee
<b>Presentation</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Developmental Services Ontario (DSO) by Mallory Holmes</li> <li>DSO is very willing to provide presentations, as needed. Please contact Mallory or DSO to schedule</li> </ul>	
<b>Provincial HSJCC</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>HSJCC website at <a href="http://www.hsjcc.on.ca">www.hsjcc.on.ca</a></li> </ul>	



<p><b>Update</b></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Regional Chairs (Jean-Marc &amp; Judy) were not able to attend the Nov 22<sup>nd</sup> meeting held just after the P-HSJCC Conference</li> <li>• P-HSJCC attachments were e-mailed to all members this am. Some highlights provided from the Sept 19<sup>th</sup>, 2017 P-HSJCC meeting and some member feedback regarding the recent P-HSJCC Conference.</li> <li>• 1<sup>st</sup> Mental Health Court Forum was held in February, 2017 and it was discovered that mental health court communities have some similarities, but each community is unique.</li> <li>• Provincial HSJCC website is now updated regularly</li> <li>• Ministry has discussed the possibility of creating 3 pilot Community Justice Centres in London, Kenora and Moss Park Toronto, but this is still in planning stages</li> <li>• Patrick (MOHLTC) talked about Ontario’s plans for moving forward in Mental Health &amp; Addictions</li> <li>• Dr Michaela presentation on Immigration Detainment Process</li> <li>• Indigenous Engagement Survey sent out and results presented</li> <li>• Provincial Conference in November (20-22) had excellent key note speakers. Excellent food and great location</li> <li>• Network Member Engagement Plan. Jean-Marc suggested that all members please read this. Strategies shared for member engagement. Improving engagement should be a collaborative effort. Some committees have already begun implementing engagement strategies. Document sent to all.</li> </ul>	<p><b>ACTION:</b>          Discuss Network Member Engagement Plan at next meeting. All members to read.</p>
<p><b>Regional HSJCC Update</b></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Barrie local:             <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Next meeting January 15<sup>th</sup></li> <li>○ Project Discussion - RVH lunch &amp; learn</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Collingwood local:             <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Next meeting January 11<sup>th</sup></li> <li>○ Project Discussion – contacted Good Food Box and will purchase vouchers to assist families. Set \$ amount to purchase as many as possible and will distribute to local families in need</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Midland local:             <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Next meeting December 15<sup>th</sup></li> <li>○ Guest House individuals pay \$1/meal, HSJCC local plans to buy tickets and donate to those in need</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Orillia local:             <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Next meeting December 4<sup>th</sup></li> <li>○ Had inquired re local Ride for Refuge event and wanted to sponsor someone to ride a bike in this event with proceeds to go to Lighthouse Shelter, but Finance dept clarified donations cannot be offered</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	



	<p>with Ministry \$. New project ideas to be discussed.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Presentations given and upcoming at local meetings:           <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ DSO (Collingwood, Orillia)</li> <li>○ Human Trafficking (Midland)</li> <li>○ Collaborative Barrie (Barrie)</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	<p><b>ACTION:</b>          Leslie to give presentation on Human Trafficking at future Regional meeting, TBA</p>
<p><b>Round Table Updates</b></p>	<p><b>Elizabeth Fry – Rhonda Leduc</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Funding for bail beds</li> <li>- Remains busy</li> </ul> <p><b>CNCC – Mary Martin</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Hired 2 social workers on contract to cover mat leaves</li> <li>- Hiring 2 addiction counselors, need to hire mental health nurses and nursing staff</li> <li>- Ministry of Health looking to take over health care in corrections</li> <li>- Seeing many inmates with developmental disabilities</li> </ul> <p><b>Waypoint – Terri Newman</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Reviewing safety and security. Union and Management interviewed and hired candidate to conduct comprehensive report. Report was completed with over 40 recommendations. Now working on recommendations</li> <li>- Looking to hire nurses</li> </ul> <p><b>Ontario Works – Christine Madden</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Caseload is declining due to employment related reasons</li> <li>- File monitoring being conducted</li> <li>- Province released 10 year map</li> </ul> <p><b>DSO – Mallory Holmes</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Canada Parole Board asked for presentation</li> <li>- Going to Waypoint more frequently</li> </ul> <p><b>CMHA – Pamela Moon, Jean Marc Pelot</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Nurse Practitioner, Luladay returned from mat leave, clinic is up and going as per normal</li> <li>- GP, Dr Krieger seeing clients is the trans care clinic and it remains busy, approximately 130+ on roster</li> <li>- On Duty services remains busy at 88 Mulcaster St location</li> <li>- Michael Dunn resigned and continues with CMHA Ontario; Magda Montagnese is the new REQI Director, CMHA (Barrie)</li> <li>- Jean Marc has a couple of staff on mat leaves</li> <li>- 6 -7 new addiction positions will be funded at CMHA</li> </ul>	



	<p><b>Crown Attorney – Hanieh Azimi</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Reviewing screening and looking at ways to improve</li> </ul> <p><b>Barrie Police Services – John Brooks</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Continue to have community mental health challenges resulting in numerous client interactions with police</li> <li>- BPS are equipped with NARCAN for Opioids; staff have received supplies and already into replacement costs</li> </ul> <p><b>OPP – Leslie Raymond and Judy Alton</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Current CIT training cannot continue to meet their needs. Plan for certain number of officers in each region to be trained as trainers who will partner with mental health workers to deliver trainings in the future. Hoping for roll out spring 2018. This will have an impact on current CIT budget</li> </ul>	<p><b>ACTION:</b>          Leslie to update Jean-Marc re CIT matters</p>
<p><b>Other Business</b></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Discussion regarding the possibility of having an “HSJCC Local &amp; Regional Lunch &amp; Learn event” with a presentation. Opportunity for all members to network and provide committee updates. Discussed Regional meeting being from 12pm-1pm, then add the Lunch &amp; Learn from 1pm-3pm. Potentially; 60 participants, discussed possible locations that may accommodate: Ferndale Banquet Hall, Waypoint auditorium, Georgian College? Discussed holding in June?</li> </ul>	<p><b>ACTION:</b>          Co-chairs, Mary and Jean-Marc will discuss further and might engage other members for planning</p>

**NEXT MEETING:**  
**Monday, March 5, 2018**  
**12:30 pm-2:30 pm**  
**29 Sperling Drive, Barrie**